
DATE EVENT 

7th March World Book Day 

8th March Mothers Day Friends Sale 

WC 11th March Science Enrichment Week 

12th March KS1 Sporting Influence Dance      
Competition - Ashville College 

13th March Residential Parents Information    
Evening. 5pm Ripley School 

15th March Comic Relief 

21st March World Poetry Day 

22nd March Last Day of Term 

25th March - 
5th April 

Easter Holidays - School closed to all 
pupils 

8th April Staff Training Day - School Closed 

9th April School Re-Opens to all pupils 

26th April Royal Hall Charity Concert 

12th April SMSC - Flag Day (more information to 
follow) 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
Dear Parent and Carers, 

As we commence this half term we look forward to another packed few weeks of 
learning with further exciting opportunities for our children. 

Thank you to those who met with teachers at our mid-year Parent/Carer             
Consultation Evenings - these meetings are a vital way of ensuring your children are 
supported by school and home in order to make progress throughout the year. It is 
always a delight to see so many of you attend and so if you were unable to meet, 
your child's teacher will be in touch to arrange a day/time. We would be most    
grateful if you would kindly complete the Spring Term Parent/Carer Questionnaire to 
evidence the progress made from the Autumn data. As ever we hugely value your 
voice and thank you to all of your who have taken the time to email in over the term 
to express thanks and share positivity. This really does have an impact! I am          
continually blown-away with your kindness, support and how much you are invested 
and care about the education of your children - we are very lucky with the parent/
carers federation body. 

The form will be open until Friday 8th March. Please use the link in the email      
attached to this Newsletter titled: 

Spring Term Parent Carer Questionnaire 

Once again, we all very much look forward to this exciting half term and thank you 
for your continued support 

Warmest Regards 

Miss Kirkman 

Executive Headteacher  

HEADTEACHER UPDATE 

‘Growing Together, Guided by Love’ 

FEDERATION ATTENDANCE  - YTD 

 WHOLE SCHOOL CLASS 1 CLASS 2 CLASS 3 CLASS 4 

RIPLEY 96% 96% 96% 97% NA 

BECKWITHSHAW 96% 95% 95% 96% 98% 

KETTLESING 97% 98% 97% 97% NA 

A reminder that all absences must be reported to the school office before 9am on each day of absence. Medical appointments should be booked 
outside of school hours, but when unavoidable a letter, text or email confirming the appointment must be given to the school for your child’s     

attendance records. If we do not receive this documentation, children’s attendance will be marked as unauthorised leave. 

We are delighted that last half term we raised an amazing £855.055 
across the Federation, a truly amazing amount in just 5 weeks. 

The pupil leadership committees are already talking about what we 
can do this half term, and going forward to hit our goal of  five        

thousand pounds this academic year. 

So far as a school Ripley has raised the following: 

Sponsored Skip -  £154.10 

Bake Sale - £42.00 

Total - £196.10 

Harrogate District School of Sanctuary 

£5,000 



Reminders, Updates, and Information 

FRIENDS OF KETTLESING SCHOOL 

Mothers Day  

Following it’s success over previous years, Friends of Kettlesing School will be running a Mother’s Day gift 
event, during school hours, on Friday 8th March. 

 

The gifts are a surprise, but there will be a section for children to choose from 
and will be priced at £3.00 per gift. Each child (or sibling group if they wish to 
choose a gift together - can also buy individually) can bring money into school 
in a named envelope on the morning of the 8th. Please send in the right 
amount where possible, as change will be limited on the day. 

 

The gift will go in a little bag with the child's name on to take home at the end of the day.  

PARENTMAIL +PAY ACCOUNTS - A reminder that all school dinners, and wraparound care sessions should be 
paid for in advance of them being taken. Please ensure all accounts are in credit when charges are applied each 
week. 

 

 

 

 

Y6 RESIDENTIAL 

Parents Information Evening - We look forward to 
welcoming the team from Bewerley Park to a parent/
carer information meeting to provide further details of 
the residential visit and answer any questions you 
may have. This will take place on Wednesday 13th 
March at 5pm at Ripley School.   

If not already completed, please return the consent 
form and pay the deposit via ParenMail +pay to     
secure your child’s 
place. 

WORLD BOOK DAY - 7th MARCH 2024  

This year, instead of dressing up as a book character, 
we are having A VOCABULARY PARADE! We would 
like the children to fully enter into the spirit of being 
“Word Collectors” so we are going to have a ‘Dress-
Up’ Day with a difference on World Book Day. Instead 
of coming to school dressed as a book character, we 
would like the children to come to school dressed up 
as a word that is new or interesting to them. For     
example, this could be a word that they have found in 
their reading book that they didn’t know the meaning 
of; a word they have recently heard that they didn’t 
know the meaning of; or their favourite word! The 
more interesting the word, the better!  

Please ensure that your child’s word is visible     
somewhere on the costume. Due to other events in 
school, we politely request that football kits are not 
worn on this occasion.  

 

COMIC RELIEF - 15th MARCH 2024  

For a suggested donation 
of £1.00 children can wear 
red accessories, alongside 
normal school uniform. 
Payment is now available 
on ParentMail +Pay. 

FULL GOVORNING BODY UPDATE 

STAFF GOVERNOR - We are delighted to announce that Miss Hannah Lear, Class 3 Teacher Ripley/Federation 
English lead/DDSL, has been appointed Staff Governor on the new Full Governing Body. 

PARENT/CARER GOVERNOR - Individual voting codes were sent to all parents via email last week. Please 
take the time to read all three bios and vote for the two you would like to see appointed. If you are not on our 
mailing and require a voting code, please contact Mrs Randall by emailing Ripleyadmin@rbk.n-yorks.sch.uk 



 
 North Yorkshire Catering 

SUMMER MENU 

Summer Menu’s will be sent out to all parents over the next 
week. You will receive the full colour menu, that includes 
allergens, via email and a printed menu to completed and 
returned to the school office by Monday 11th March 2024. 

Please remember that even if your child is on packed   
lunches, you either need to return the menu and cross 

through all options, or email your school admin. 

If your child has allergies, please contact the Federation  
Admin Team, who will help you complete the required forms, 

and arrange a meeting with your school cook.  

 

 

MARVELLOUS WORLD BOOK DAY LUNCH - THURSDAY 7th MARCH 2024 

There is still time to request a marvellous meal for world book day. If your child already has school dinners on 
that day, they will automatically receive the alternative menu (as per their dietary requirements) on the 7th 

March. If your child is normally on packed lunch and you would like them to enjoy this meal, simply email your 
school admin email by Monday 4th March, stating the main or vegetarian options for the day 



 

 

WHAT WE’VE BEEN DOING  

Class 2 Federation Trip to Leeds Art Gallery 
 

Class 2 had an amazing day out at Leeds Art Gallery last week. The children created their 
own sketch books, had a go at drawing their favourite artwork, learned about different artists 

and lots more. What a wonderful day with our peers across the Federation! 

Leeds ART Gallery 

Can you name the different 
artists ? 



 

 

WHAT WE’VE BEEN DOING  

Class 3 Federation Trip to Leeds Museum 
 

Our trip to the Leeds Museum was both informative and fun, with the children learning all 
about how to mummify a body and even having the opportunity to see the mummified body of 
Nesyamun, a priest who lived during the reign of Ramesses XI, between 1113 and 1085 BC! It 

was a wonderful learning experience.  

Do you know the process 
of mummification? 

Leeds museum 



 

 

WHAT WE’VE BEEN DOING  

PILOT TALK 
Class One have had 2 very special visitors this month. We have had 2 Pilots 
come to visit! We have learnt some amazing facts about aeroplanes and how to    
become a pilot. 

Did you know…          

An aeroplane has window wipers. 

The petrol is stored in tanks which are in their wings. 

There are over 200 buttons in the cockpit (which is where the 
pilots sit!) 

Air buses can hold around 400 passengers. 

It takes around 2 years to be a pilot and you learn to fly small 
propellor aeroplanes first. 

Thank you for coming to visit.  

SAFER INTERNET DAY 
Class 2 and 3 created some wonderful     
posters for Safer Internet Day. They            
discussed how to stay safe in different       
scenarios so that important messages can be 
displayed around school as a reminder to all. 

Class One looked at different types of       
technology - looking at modern and older 
technology and talking about how these have 
changed over time. They then discussed how 
they can stay safe online. 

DOGS TRUST 
Thank you to Mrs Hill 
from Dogs Trust for   
visiting each of our   

classes and talking to 
them about the ‘5 Happy 

Dog Rules’ 

For more information, go 
to the Safeguarding   

section of this         
Newsletter. 

ONLINE SAFETY 

We were delighted to        
welcome Martin Powell, our 
local police school liaison 
officer, for his interesting              

safeguarding assembly on 
'Online Safety' and look    

forward to seeing much more 
of him within the Federation 
community going forward. 

 

       KS2 DANCE COMPETITION 
Kettlesing were absolutely incredible at the Dance Competition at 
Ashville College and they impressed the judges as they were  
awarded ‘Best Formation!’ It was so lovely to see constant smiles on 

all the children’s faces throughout the day  

All KS1 children will take part in the next dance   
competition at Ashville college on Tuesday 12th 
March, and later this year there is an opportunity for 
some years to take part in a Dodgeball  competition. 
More details to follow. 



WHAT WE’VE BEEN DOING  

 Class 1 

Class One have been learning all about animals and 
which animal group they belong to. The children had lots 
of fun identifying the different animals and talking about 
their features and how this helps them to decide which 

group they belong to. 
They have also been 

learning all about what an 
explorer is and what an 
explorer would need to 
take with them on their 
adventure as well as 

learning all about their 
local area. Class One have also 
had their very first forest school 
session - they absolutely loved 
playing in the mud, making mud 
soup and mud coffee along with 
walking bare foot in the squelchy 
mud! They particularly enjoyed 
their hot chocolate at the end 

too!   

Class 3 

It has been a busy time in Class 3 with the children starting new topics in all subject areas, as well as 
going on an amazing trip to the Leeds Museum. The children have been enjoying our new science topic 

(Lifecycles and Reproduction) and have been dissecting flowers and studying the parts of flowering 
plants. We have started exploring the Amazon Rainforest: locating where the Amazon Rainforest is and 

learning about the climate and temperatures which typify the Rainforest Biome. In English we have    
started our new class novel, The Eye of Wolf and have been learning about the features of Non-

Chronological reports. We also had fabulous fun creating monoprints  

   Class 2 

Class 2 had a wonderful time at Leeds Art 
Gallery, where they made their own sketch 

books, and had a go 
at drawing there        

favourite and least 
favourite artwork. 

They have made a 
great start in all of 

their wider curriculum 
topics and have    

began to write their 
non-chronological 

reports on the       

Amazon       
Rainforest in 
English. They 

have really     
enjoyed reading 
and answered       

questions on our 
new guided  

reading book, Mr 
Majeika.  

Scargill Fewston Swinsty 

561 591 557 



 

 

Safeguarding  - Children and Dogs 

To book your free masterclass or learn more 
about Dogs Trust, visit: https://www.dogstrust.org.uk/

dog-advice/life-with-your-dog/at-home/dog-and-child-safety 

DOGS TRUST 

Across the Federation this month, we have welcomed Mrs Hill from the Dogs Trust, who has 
talked to our   children about dog safety and the ‘5 happy dog rules’. See how many of the 
rules your children remember from their workshops last week. 
 
1. If a dog is resting, we leave them alone. 
2. If a dog is eating, we leave them alone. 
3. Remember to be quiet around dogs 
4. Dogs don’t like hugs, they like gentle strokes. 
5. If a dog takes your toy, you tell a grown up. 
 
You can find out more about dog safety, as well as some fun and interesting activities for 
children and dogs, by visiting: 
 
https://www.dogstrust.org.uk/dog-advice/life-with-your-dog/at-home/dog-and-child-
safety 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Safeguarding  

If you are concerned about a child’s welfare please contact:  Miss Victoria Kirkman -  Designated Safeguarding Lead  

Mrs Elouise Foster - Deputy Safeguarding Lead or Miss Anneka Brown - Deputy Safeguarding Lead 

Ripley 01423 770160, Kettlesing  01423 770576 or Beckwithshaw 01423 504642  


